
 

 

Note: Any blue underlined words are hyperlinks to other web sites, videos, documents, or files. Click to open 

or download it.  

The CALF Meeting Minutes – Christmas Party 

December 4th, 2021:  Ted Forman, President and Meeting Note-Taker 

There were 38-40 people in attendance through the course of the evening. Betty Eyler was there to thank in 

person for hosting us to celebrate the holidays. Thanks to all of the elves who decorated and de-decorated the 

hanger and all of the people who came early to help set up and stay late to help clean up. Thanks to Mary and 

Mash Esfanaji for taking and contributing the pictures.  

The food selection was outstanding, with a great assortment of main dishes, side dishes, and – of course – yummy 

desserts and drinks – including an assortment of soft drinks and beers – to wash it down! We have the best pot-

luck dinners prepared and shared by our members. This next picture shows some of it.  

Gift Exchange 
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The best part of the evening was the Gift Exchange. The previous picture also features Don Wulfinghoff (standing 

center), who did a great job as the Gift Exchange Master of Ceremonies.  

  
Ted talking about 2021 and plans for 2022 Betty Eyler shared in the festivities. 

 
 



 

Christmas Party Beer  

What does this picture of leftover Beer from the Christmas 

party tell us?  

Well first we need to know that we started the night with 

12 Bud lights, 12 Budweisers, 12 Blue Moons, 12 

Yuengling Lagers. 

The first conclusion is that the King is dead. Not one 

Budweiser was opened during the party.   

The Blue Moon, sometimes called a gateway to craft beer, was the most consumed.  Yuengling Lager came in a 

close second.  One can only guess that after years of Chuck Popanoe and Bob Warriner buying the beer, they 

have converted our tastes over to the richer, darker and craftier side of the beer spectrum. 

As for me, I did not bring my usual Michelob Ultra as I am sure they would have been all gone. But if we use 

Bud light as the proxy for light beer, it did reasonably well, until you consider that one person probably drank 

most of them.  

So The good news for the future is that when flying is done for the day and we do have beer, we will make sure 

we buy richer, craftier beer. The bad news is that we have to drink all of these leftovers before we buy any more.  

Get your Budweiser Hea.... They will be at the next few monthly meetings.  

Holiday Wishes 

Speaking for the club, Lynn, all of the Club Officers and I 

wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year in 

2022!  

We are looking forward to another successful year of fly-ins 

and fly-outs. Please come and join us for flying, fun, 

friendship and food!  

 

Further down in the Newsletter is a list of Members since 2019 and when you paid.  

Please make $25 checks payable to: Capital Area Light Flyers 

Please send the checks to: 

Diane Rogers – Treasurer 

7810 Clark Road  # C-96 

Jessup, MD  20794-4035 

Next Meeting: January 5th, 2022  

Location for next meeting 

Betty and Bob Eyler’s Hanger  

Near 11429 Alton Road Sharp Road, Frederick, MD 21701 



For directions, click the following link to open google maps. Enter your home address.  

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//''/@39.458242,-

77.2684475,487m/data=!3m1!1e3!4m6!4m5!1m0!1m3!2m2!1d-77.2664124!2d39.4581882  

Food 

Potluck starts at 6:30 pm. Come early to help set up. Stay late to help clean up.  

Meeting Agenda  

To be determined 

CALF, Plane Paper & Membership Info 

The Plane Paper is a Newsletter for members of the Capital Area Light Flyers Club, 

EAA Ultralight Chapter 20 (https://chapters.eaa.org/ul20?) 

1369 South Pleasant Valley Road 

Westminster, MD  21158 

 

Club Officers 

President ................... 443-821-9192 ............Ted Forman 

Vice President .....................  ...................... Bruce Miller 

Treasurer .............................  .................... Diane Rogers 

Secretary..............................  ................... Brenda Nivera 

Newsletter Editor ................  ............................... Vacant 

Newsletter Publisher ...........  ................ Michael Bishton 

Membership Chair...............  ................ Michael Bishton 

Safety Officer  .....................  .... Norman “Peanut” Pyles 

Plane Paper is published monthly by the Capital Area Light Flyers Club - EAA Ultralight Chapter #20.  The 

Editor reserves the right to edit articles submitted to Plane Paper for publication.  Content is not edited; 

however, the format may be altered to conform to the rest of the publication. 

Regular club meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month at one of the member's home/hangar. Potluck 

starts at 6:30 P.M. Meeting starts at 7:00 P.M.  

List of Members and When you Paid 

Please contact Michael Bishton – Membership Chair, if our records are incorrect. Paid up members are highlighted 

in green. Overdue, at risk members are highlighted in yellow.  

Last Name Names Paid Payment Type Note 

Bateman Steve and Louise 2022 Family Paid Nov 2021 

Becker Will 2021 Member Paid Jun 2021 

Bishton Michael and Vicki 2021 Family Paid Dec 2020 with credit 

Chattler Zachary and Jo Ellen 2022 Family Paid Nov 2021 

Clagett Bob 2021 Member Paid Mar 2021 

Cline Thomas 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Cummins Michael 2021 Family Paid Feb 2021 

Day Bill 2020 Member Paid Dec 2019 

DeLuca Linda and Joe 2021 Family Paid Jul 2021 

Dempsey Brian 2019 Member Paid Dec 2018 

Dixon Ron and Ann 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Donovan Ken and Judith 2019 Family  

https://www.google.com/maps/dir/''/@39.458242,-77.2684475,487m/data=!3m1!1e3!4m6!4m5!1m0!1m3!2m2!1d-77.2664124!2d39.4581882
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/''/@39.458242,-77.2684475,487m/data=!3m1!1e3!4m6!4m5!1m0!1m3!2m2!1d-77.2664124!2d39.4581882
https://chapters.eaa.org/ul20


Esfanaji Mash and Mary 2021 Family Paid Feb 2021 

Forman Ted and Lynn 2022 Family Paid Nov 2022 

French Jack 2021 Member Paid May 2021 

Friedrich Roland 2020 Member Paid $40 Mar 2019 

Garriga Miguel 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Garst Charlie 2021 Member Paid May 2021 

Gentry Jerry 2021 Member Paid Jan 2021 

Goldman Mark 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Grimes Steve 2020 Family Paid in 2019 not recorded added for 2020 

Harkness Kathy 2020 Member Paid Jan 2020 

Harrison Christie 2019 Member Paid Mar 2019 

Hawk Alan 2021 Member Paid Jul 2021 

Horigan, Jr. Richard and Carol 2022 Member Paid Sep 2021 

Jervey Rick 2021 Member Paid Apr 2021 

Johnson Andy 2020 Member Paid Apr 2020 

Jones David and Diane 2021 Family Paid Jul 2021 

Kendall Valerie 2020 Member Paid Nov 2019 

King Martyn and Andrew 2021 Family Paid Jun 2021 

Kiracofe Dave 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Knight Roger 2021 Member Paid Apr 2021 

Kowalski Bruce and Kathy 2020 Family Paid Feb 2020 

Kyler Charles 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Margulis Russ 2021 Member Paid Nov 2020 

Mason Jim and Nancy 2022 Family Paid Nov 2021 

Miller Bruce and Susan 2021 Family Paid Apr 2021 

Miller David and Mary 2021 Family Paid May 2021 

Miller Marvin 2020 Member Paid $40 in 2019 

Miller Toni and Dean 2021 Member Paid $15 Jan 2021 

Minnick Tom 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Morgan Patrick 2021 Member Paid Apr 2021 

Nivera Brenda 2021 Member Paid Mar 2021 

Paul Tim 2021 Member Paid Feb 2021 

Peters Andy and Bobbie 2021 Family Paid Feb 2021 

Phillips Matt 2022 Member Paid Dec 2021 

Popenoe Chuck and Helen 2021 Family Paid Feb 2021 

Popenoe III Charles and Smriti 2019 Member Paid May 2019 

Pyles Peanut and Nancy 2022 Family Paid Dec 2021 

Pyles, Jr PJ 2022 Family Paid Dec 2021 

Reames Warren 2022 Member Paid Nov 2021 

Redman Stuart 2020 Member Paid Jan 2020 

Rogers Diane 2021 Member Paid Feb 2021 

Sensenbrenner Kurt 2021 Member Paid 04/21 

Stamer Mark 2019 Member Paid Jul 2019 

Stern Pete 2021 Member Paid Sep 2021 

Stewart John and Valeriia 2020 Member Paid Dec 2019 



Trujillo Ricardo 2021 Member Paid Feb 2012 

Warriner Bob and Kathleen 2020 Member Paid Feb 2020 

Womer Ed and Kathy 2021 Family Paid Feb 2021 

Wroe Dan 2020 Member Paid Jan 2020 

Wulfinghoff Don and Nancy 2021 Family Paid Jun 2021 

 


